
   1  

  

         FOIL UPDATE  9th February 2022  

  

                                                                 

 

The Official Injury Claims Service and CRU 
 
The Compensation Recovery Unit (CRU) has requested FOIL to bring the following announcement to 
the attention of its members. 
 
Following the introduction of the Whiplash Reform Programme on 31st May 2021, CRU would like to 
remind its stakeholders that any claims submitted via the Official Injury Claim (OIC) Service still need 
to be registered with CRU using the CRU1 registration process. 
 

This publication is intended to provide general guidance only. It is not intended to constitute a definitive or complete statement of the law on any 

subject and may not reflect recent legal developments. This publication does not constitute legal or professional advice (such as would be given by a 

solicitors’ firm or barrister in private practice) and is not to be used in providing the same. Whilst efforts have been made to ensure that the 

information in this publication is accurate, all liability (including liability for negligence) for any loss and or damage howsoever arising from the use of 

this publication or the guidance contained therein, is excluded to the fullest extent permitted by law.  

  

 

 

  


